
   

 
 
 

TOWN OF MENDON 
WATER COMMISSION 

20 Main Street 
Mendon, Massachusetts 01756 

Phone: (508) 473-2547      Fax: (508) 478-8241   
Email: watercom@mendonma.gov 

DEP Public Water Supply (PWS) ID #217900 
 

mendonma.gov/water 
 

Allan Kent           Kevin Rudden 
Chairman           Matthew O’Brien 

Meeting Date: 2/6/2020 
Meeting Location: Water Commission Office, Mendon Town Hall. Mendon 

Minutes Approved: _8/6/2020___ 
Members Present: Allan Kent, Kevin Rudden,  
Water Clerk: Dan Byer 
Others: 
Absent: Matthew O’Brien 
   
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 
 

The commission reviewed the draft minutes.  
Kevin made a motion to approve the minutes of 11/21/19, 12/5/19, 1/2/20, Allan stepped 
down and seconded, all approved.  
 
The commissioners signed the monthly White Water bills 
 

The commission reviewed the draft 2019 annual report.  
Kevin made a motion to accept the 2019 annual report and submit it to the Select Board, 
Allan seconded and all approved.   
 

The commission reviewed the FY21 budget.  Dan updated them on a change to the water 
clerk salary. Kim is looking to change how it is set up in the budget.  Dan identified 3 options: 

1 - Put the full 5 hour water line in the 001-0450-5405-xxxx section of the budget.  No 
change in the indirect costs or enterprise fund, this just puts the 5 hours in a different 
department.   
2 - Put the full 5 hour water line in the 060-0450-5400-xxxx account (Enterprise Fund) 
and then offset the indirect costs by the 1.25 hours for the “town’s” share.  We would 
need to update our enterprise budget to account for this.   
3 - Split the line into 2 lines, Enterprise and Town PWS and then remove the salary from 
the indirect costs altogether.  This might be cleaner to show the split between the duties.  
Also would require updating the enterprise fund.   

 
The commission discussed and are in favor of option 3.   

Kevin made a motion to recommend the Town Administrator update the water clerk salary 
structure using option 3 above, Allan seconded, all approved.  

Dan will work with Kim and update our budget to reflect the changes.  
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 The commission discussed the water study committee.  Another meeting was suggested 
in March.   
 

Dan updated the commission on the issues with the Town Hall well pump.  The pump is 
failing.  Due to the location of the well head (in the elevator machine room) the repair may prove 
to be very complicated.  It is possible the well pump was installed on 20’ sections of steel pipe 
and may be very difficult to pull.  Dan is working with Kim to get pricing from White Water and 
McLure Engineering on options to repair or replace the pump.  Kevin clarified this would be the 
Select Board’s responsibility to pay for the repairs.   
 
 The commission discussed the meter replacements.  Kevin is reaching out to Braza to see 
if they are interested.  
 
 Dan discussed the need to purchase a few additional parts for repairs so we have them in 
stock.  Specifically a few curb stops and a few extra tools.  The total is around $250.  The 
commission approve.  
 

Dan updated the commission on Code Red.  He spoke with Officer Erskine about 
creating a group to send out water related code red alerts.  Dan is going to include a flyer in the 
next set of water bills to collect info,  
 
 The commission discussed final readings.  Dan spoke with KVS about pro-rating the 
capital impact fees.  He also wanted to clarify our process.  All agree, the $30 min will apply to 
all bills.  The capital fees can be pro-rated based on the date of the bill for final readings.  
 
 The commission discussed the contract with Hopedale.  Kevin updated them on the 
meeting with Hopedale.  They told Kevin they will not allow any new business use.  The 
contract does not allow changes in use from residential to commercial unless that commercial 
use existed in 2001.  The commission discussed possible future negotiations.  
 
 The commission discussed the master meters Hopedale is looking for a date from 
Mendon.  The commission discussed funding options.  All agree we should target this project for 
FY22.  Dan will notify Tim.  
 
 The commission discussed the ZBA application for 21 Bates.  All agree we should send 
the applicant a letter advising them any new lots created cannot be connected to town water per 
the contract.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm 
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